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Subject: 	 Gateway Generating Station (Docket 00-AFC-1C) 
Petition for a Change to Gateway Generating Station Project Inlet Chiller System 

Dear Mr. Yasny: 

Enclosed is Pacific Gas & Electric Company's petition to amend the California Energy Commission's license 
for the Gateway Generating Station to allow use of anhydrous ammonia as the refrigerant in the project's inlet 
chiller system. The Final Decision currently allows use of R134A as the refrigerant, but PG&E has 
determined that the inlet chiller can be operated up to 300 percent more efficiently if ammonia is used as the 
refrigerant. The chiller system will be initially charged with 6,800 gallons of anhydrous ammonia and should 
not require subsequent recharges as the ammonia is not consumed and the chiller system is a closed system. 

In support of this Petition, PGCE has performed a thorough environmental analysis relative to the potential 
risks and impacts associated with use of anhydrous ammonia in the inlet chiller. The modeling protocol was 
reviewed with CEC Staff prior to initiation of the modeling effort. PG&E has concluded that the potential 
impacts to the public are not significant. Any potential offsite impacts associated with the release of ammonia 
from the chiller system will be mitigated by the engineering controls planned for the ammonia chiller system. 
These controls include appropriate design of the chiller system, ammonia monitoring and alarms systems, 
integration of monitoring and control systems to reduce accidental releases of ammonia, employee training 
including strict lock-outftag-out procedures, and preventative maintenance processes. 

If you have any questions regarding this petition, please contact me at (916) 780-1 171. 

Sincerely, 

Andrea E. Grenier 
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cc: Tom Allen, GGS Project Manager 
Scott Galati, Galati & Blek LLP 
Jerry Salamy, CH2MHill 
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